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SCHOOLS FORUM
Tuesday 10th May 2016
Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships
	Lead Officer
	Richard Morgan

	Contact details
	Richard_morgan@bathnes.gov.uk  0125 395220

	Forum asked to decide / steer / be informed
	Decision on whether to carry forward over and underspends from 2015/16 to each panel

	Time Needed
	15 minutes


Introduction
Funding for Behaviour and Attendance Panels was first delegated to schools in April 2012.  Academies receive their funding directly and decide whether to pool funds to the panels (See Appendix 1).  For non-academies primary funding has been de-delegated to panels for 2015/16, whilst secondary schools have retained the resource.
This report sets out the funding position for 2015/16 at close down of accounts for each panel on 31st March 2016; the allocations and panel arrangements for 2014/15 
Recommendation
1) To note the reports for 2015/16 for each of the six panels (appendices 2 to 6) and decide whether to carry forward the balances that exceed the 8% limit.
Close Down for 2015/16
	Panel name
	Funded de delegation
	Panel to invoice academies
	Funds available 2015/16 
	Reported EOY balance at 31.3.16
	% of funds balance

	Keynsham and Chew Valley Primary Panel
	104,350
	8,284
	112,634
	7,424
	6.59%

	Bath Primary Panel
	266,103
	0
	266,103
	14,831
	5.57%

	Norton Radstock Primary Panel
	116,229
	39,344
	155,573
	10,969
	7.05%

	Bath Secondary Panel
	0
	160,894
	160,894
	21,955
	13.65%

	Keynsham and Chew Valley Secondary Panel
	0
	83,530
	83,530
	6,643
	7.95%

	Norton Radstock Secondary Panel
	0
	99,396
	99,396
	8,954
	9.01%

	 
	486,682
	391,448
	878,130
	70,777
	8.06%


Bath Secondary panel do not pool resources and balance is remaining balance from prior years
2) To note the allocation of resources to each panel for 2016/17(Appendix 1)

Report:
The panel fund holders have each submitted their year end reports ( appendices) with requests to carry forward unspent balances.

The allocations to each panel for 2015-16 are shown in appendix 1.
The forum decided last year that the panels should have the same carry forward processes as schools and applied the excessive balances protocol to panel funding as to when permission will need to be sought to carry forwards balances.

Only 2 panels have excessive balances :-

Bath Secondary – which does not pool resources in the same way as other panels and the balance shown is reducing balance from the former panel.

Midsomer Norton secondary panel- balance is 9.01% which equates to £1,002 above the 8% limit of excessive balance.

Please see attached a summary report together with appendices: -
Appendix 1: Summary of funding for 2015/16
Appendix 2: Bath Primary Partnership
Appendix 3: Keynsham & Chew Valley Primary Behaviour and Attendance Panel
Appendix 4: Norton Radstock Primary Behaviour and Attendance Panel
Appendix 5: Keynsham & Chew Valley Secondary Behaviour and Attendance Panel
Appendix 6: Norton Radstock Secondary Behaviour and Attendance Panel 
Appendix 7: Bath Secondary Behaviour and Attendance Panel
Funding for 2016/17 Year







Appendix 1
The allocations to each panel for 2016/17 financial year are:

	Panel name
	Funded by LA
	Panel to invoice academies/contribute
	Total available

	Keynsham and Chew Valley Primary Panel
	95,130
	18,160
	113,290

	Bath Primary Panel
	240,113
	23,456
	263,569

	Norton Radstock Primary Panel
	99,838
	57,717
	157,555

	Bath Secondary Panel
	0
	162,781
	162,781

	Keynsham and Chew Valley Secondary Panel
	0
	83,786
	83,786

	Norton Radstock Secondary Panel
	0
	97,268
	97,268

	 
	435,081
	443,168
	878,249


Appendix 3 
End of Year Report April 2015 – March 2016 

Keynsham & Chew Valley Areas Behaviour and Attendance Panel - Report – 1st April 2015 to 31st March 2016 

(The panel is the Primary one and St Keyna Primary School are providing Financial Management for panel funds transferred by BANES)

Budget delegated 
= £131,104

Budget spent 

= £123,680

Budget left 

= £7,424

The remaining budget is due to be spent by May 2016 for planned interventions and therapy. It is the intention of the steering group that this funding is carried forward to 2016/17 to use towards these interventions.

The bulk of the funding has been spent on the following:

Direct Staff £78,613

Support Staff £1,560

Interventions and therapy £29,346

Non-Pay/Charges £14,161

The ‘Panel’ has supported individual pupils/groups, schools and families, but has also sought to put in place a number of proactive strategies to develop capacity within schools in the area. The number of pupils that the panel has supported is detailed in the table below:

	Details of interventions provided for 77 children, some received more than one intervention, please see the breakdown below.

	Behaviour Support; Assessment, support to school, direct work, consultancy, transition 
	Total  40 (All these children would have been assessed by PPP) 

	PSA
	Total 20 +2 light touch cases. 



	Therapeutic interventions from Brighter Futures
	Total 18 (All these children would have been assessed by PPP)



	Sporting Family Change
	Total 12  (All these children would have been assessed by PPP)



	Forest School
	Total 5  (All these children would have been assessed by PPP)
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All the above interventions have had an assessment by PPP.

Appendix 4

Norton/Radstock Primary  Behaviour and Attendance Panel - Report – 1st April 2015 to 31st March 2016  

Budget delegated 
= £116229 received, plus £9821 carry forward, plus £23774 Academy contributions = £149,824
Budget spent 

= £143,724
Budget left 

= £6100
The ‘Panel’ has supported individual pupils, schools and families, but has also sought to put in place a number of proactive strategies to develop capacity within schools in the area. The number of pupils that the panel has supported since September is 49.

The bulk of the funding has been spent on the following:

· Partnership Director 0.2

· Behaviour Support Teacher 0.6

· 3x Key workers

· TA Support for pupils

· PSA

· Play Therapy

· Counselling

· Mentoring Plus

· Thrive training

At the end of the year this sum of money remains in place and is currently £6100. It is the intention of the steering group that this funding is used to fund a further keyworker attending Thrive training at a cost of £1000 and to fund Theraplay training for the PSA at £1200. We are also interviewing for an extra Behaviour Support teacher for one day per week next week and would like to use a portion of the carry forward for that.

Tom Lovell

Appendix 5

Keynsham and Chew Valley Secondary Panel – April 2016

Our panel continues to opt to split a portion of the budget allocated in order to allow us to pay for internal systems and behaviour support workers. The allocation for this year was £61, 532. 

Each school uses the allocation in a different way to fund a role to support young people with early interventions. For example, Wellsway use their money to add hours to non-teaching Learning Mentor staff to support their Heads of House; Chew Valley employ a Pastoral support worker whose caseload comprises those students who need additional support  and early intervention in order to remove blocks to learning – whether this is from social or emotional issues, behaviour or attendance. She works 1:1 with students, runs groups during lessons and at lunchtimes.  The funds released are allocated based on the Pupil Premium percentages for each of the panel schools. 

The remaining funds (£21, 998) sit within the Panel and are used to support young people at risk of PEX, with poor attendance or needing high level support. A new initiative was also funded through Panel to try and target early intervention. 13 new students have accessed the Panel this school year with 20 cases in total being reported on or reviewed.  Currently 30 students have been within the panel; 12 of these cases were from KS3. Of the students still on the Panel list, 1 has been allocated a place after failed EHE – she currently attends Aspire whilst the Panel decision is finalised, 1 managed move between Panel schools has failed, 2 students have been accommodated at Aspire whilst EHC plans are finalised (1 of these students was a double PEX), 1 student has a bespoke package of Work experience and KTS after his college placement failed, 1 student has returned to school after a short term intervention at Aspire, another student is starting a short term intervention at Aspire. 1 student transferred into Panel from another BANES school has been PEX - a request has been made for this to be a complex case because of the serious nature of the incidents – he is now attending SPICES, 1 student has been placed on a managed move from IKB to Wellsway.  
There have been 6 Fair Access cases through the Panel this year so far, with 1 student being allocated to Broadlands after an Attendance Order where Elective Home Education was ruled to be inadequate. Incredibly flexible and detailed provision was put into place for this Young person and now she accesses school regularly. 

1 student who applied under Fair Access to a school in the Panel area, after a long process of adjudication has been undertaken to establish which the best school is for him finished his education within Aspire Academy, the Panel funded his support and monitored his progress in alternative provision. 

The Panel funded a PSA to aid transition for a student from Y6 into Y7. Their placement at mainstream school was not successful and, after an assessment place at Aspire, the student now has an EHC in place and attends the provision at Aspire for those with EHC or statements. The students’ PSA support continued through from Term 1 to Term 4 until he had transitioned on to the new school roll. £1,000 has been allocated to support this student. 

£7846.69 was spent on individual student placements and support in total. 

The Panel used funds to create an early intervention for Y8 and Y9 students in single sex groups. The project aims were to realign students’ focus with gym work coupled with solution focussed therapy for the boys and group work for the girls. The evaluation of the project has shown it was relatively successful in terms of impact on students. The Panel have once again supported this work in the Summer term for 15/16 funding. The £2,510.80 was spent excluding staff time for transporting students in 14/15 and the same figure will be spent in 15/16. 

Approx £11,640.51 remains in the Panel to fund complex cases. 

The Panel also plan to fund the remaining costs per school for Thrive training for one member of staff per school in addition to the Transformational funding during the summer term 15/16. The Panel has agreed that any colleague undertaking the training will have to ensure they remain in post in the Panel school for 12 months on completion of training. 

Appendix 6
NORTON RADSTOCK BEHAVIOUR AND ATTENDANCE FUND: SUMMARY ACCOUNT

April  2015 to March 2016

Allocated:
£99,396

Expenditure:

Fair access cases

The funding received refunds costs incurred by the Academies for all fair access students that are currently on their roll but not in attendance at the Academy.

Family and Inclusion Worker

This is a year round post, working across the three Academies. Cases are allocated by the Behaviour and Attendance Panel. 

Family and inclusion worker (April 15 to March 16)

£30,540

Fair access cases (costs refunded to Schools)
Norton Hill
 £2,788







Somervale
 £1,591







Writhlington
 £5,646

Since the Academies’ new financial year does not begin until September, instead of refunding Academies then charging for April to September, the remaining fund of £54,767 will be allocated as below.

April 2015 to August 2015

Remaining:
£55,687

Fair access cases (contribution based on estimates)
Norton Hill
    £920








Writhlington
 £2,800

Further  spend over and above this amount will be required for other inclusion cases, tuition fees alone since September has totalled £10,613 with another £5,824 to be spent. Norton Hill and Somervale are also providing additional support totalling £26,576. Further  costs of in-house support are still to be incurred.

Appendix 7
Bath Secondary Behaviour and Attendance Panel - Report

1st April 2015 to 31st March 2016
Budget delegated 
= £ 24,838.48

Budget spent 

= £   2, 883.00

Budget left 

= £ 21,955.48

The ‘Panel’ has supported individual pupils, schools and families, but has also sought to put in place a number of proactive strategies to develop capacity within schools in the area. The number of pupils that the panel has supported since September is 112.  Some of these cases were carried over from the previous year.  The panel have had 54 new cases and closed 32 cases since Sept 2015

The bulk of the funding has been spent on the following:

· Carrying on with interventions begun in Year 6 into Year 7 following Thrive Assessments carried out in Year 6.  This work was carried out in liaison with Brighter Futures.

· Funding a pilot/research within our BAP to complete a Thrive assessment, if not already done, on two targeted Managed Move students and funding the support suggested from this to improve the chances of success for those students.  This is on-going.

· Funding for a College Placement for a student coming into the area under fair Access.

At the end of the year this sum of money remains in place and is currently £21, 955.48. The Bath Panel has committed to:

· Funding the interventions highlighted under our pilot Managed Move project

· Supporting Year 6 to 7 Transition for vulnerable students

· Supporting our schools in accessing Thrive Practitioner Training

· Supporting Year 11 students new to the area, with complex needs, to be taken on a school roll
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